MINUTES OF MEETING MANNERING PARK PRECINCT COMMITTEE INC.
On April 18th 2016.


       At Mannering Park Community Hall

Meeting opened 7.00pm. Attendance: A Armstrong, J Whitbourne, T Masters, D Copper, T Wrightson, M Viner, G Viner, G Millson, J Petersen, J Sauberier,  G Pavitt, N Wynn, G Murray, P Rose, A Fitton, B Fitton, B Wall, J Ward, W Williams, I Carr, J Stone, J Stone, B Hopley, D Arcin, N Stokes, M Glabus, M Ryan, J Ryan, D Richardson (Swansea Office), A Whitbourne, Mayor D Eaton.
Meeting agenda suspended due to address by Mayor Doug Eaton in relation to Northern Boundary Change of Wyong Shire Council proposed by Lake Macquarie Council.
BACKGROUND
Lake Macquarie Council voted on 22/02/2016 to submit a proposal to the Wyong-Gosford merger assessment process, proposing a minor boundary change adjustment to the northern boundary of the newly proposed Council of The Central Coast. The proposal would transfer lakeside communities of Kingfisher Shores, Summerland Point, Gwandalan, Mannering Park, Chain Valley Bay and 17 properties of Woods Rd, Jilliby, to Lake Macquarie Council. Lake Macquarie Councils reasons for the proposal were – (1) Sensible from a land use and water quality management perspective, (2) Consistent with community sentiment, (3) consolidating communities of interest and geographic cohesion. A phone survey and 3 public meeting were conducted.
MAYOR’S COMMENT
Boundary adjustments would not be happening anytime soon. The State Government is at present looking at the proposed amalgamations. In the future the State Government may decide to address adjustment of boundaries. It was a concern that Lake Munmorah Community had been split by the Lake Macquarie boundary change submission. Wyong Shire Council has plans to build a skate park at Lake Munmorah ($1,000,000) and to open a Service Hub at Lake Munmorah Shopping Centre. These facilities would not be feasible if the boundary change were to occur because there would be insufficient residents in the northern portion of the Wyong Shire Council LGA. In the next few weeks Wyong Shire Council will carry out their own phone survey to ascertain community’s attitude to a northern boundary change. The survey will include the community of Lake Munmorah. It was felt that the survey conducted by Lake Macquarie Council was misleading.
COMMUNITY CONCERNS

WATER SUPPLY AND WATER RESTRICTIONS

The Central Coast is now drought proof with the building of the pipeline to Mardi Dam and Mangrove Creek Dam, harvesting water from the Wyong River. Mangrove Creek Dam is now 75% of capacity. The pipeline between Wyong Water and Hunter Water will be upgraded to help provide water to The Hunter in the future.
PROPOSED CENTRAL COAST COUNCIL POPULATION AND LAND AREA
Concern that the new regional council would not be able to service the population and land area.
 The new council would be large but other larger councils e.g. Gold Coast or Blacktown have been able to provide excellent outcomes to the rate payers.
RATES

Wyong rates are more expensive than Lake Macquarie and Gosford Councils. 
Rates are based on a percentage of the land value which is provided by The Valuer General. Variations in rates between councils depend on the land values that are applied in different council areas. 
PHONE SURVEY OF NORTHERN COMMUNITIES FOR BOUNDARY CHANGE
Concerns were raised that members of the community would be missed by the phone survey conducted by WSC in relation to the northern boundary change. 
It was suggested (1) That a voting form be attached to the rate notice, (2) door to door survey. (3) Men’s Shed offered to man a booth at the Federal Elections in July.
KERB AND GUTTERING

Request for more kerb and guttering. 
Kerb and guttering is provided in new subdivisions by the developer. Kerb and guttering can be provided in older subdivisions but it is up to the land owner to pay costs.
RATES COLLECTED NOT SPENT IN MANNERING PARK

Concerns that the substantial amount of rates collected from Mannering Park, were not returned to the community in satisfactory services and improvements.
BETTER SERVICES

It was clear that the residents expected an improved service delivery. 
Areas of concern were- Shark proofing of pool, repairs to wharf, repairs to pool foreshore damaged in April storm 2015, solution to stone migration in pool, shared pathway maintenance, maintenance to oval amenities and drainage issues.
OUTSTANDING SREVICE REQUESTS FROM MANNERING PARK PRECINCT COMMITTEE

For some time The Precinct has approached WSC in relation to issues at Vales Point Reserve, drainage at the corner Gymea/Vales Rd and gutter cleaning of the oval amenities. In frustration a letter was sent to Clr Greg Best seeking his help in resolving the issues. Mayor Doug Eaton agreed that WSC had taken far too long to resolve the issues.
CONCLUSION

Mayor Eaton stressed to the meeting, that the communities of the north need to decide whether they wished to be part of the Central Coast Region or be part of the Hunter Region. When pressed for his preference, it was stated that the northern communities would be best to remain in the Central Coast Region and Wyee should also be included.
Meeting closed 8.40pm                       NEXT MEETING:  Monday, 16th May, 2016
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